
News from the Nurse 

Welcome to St. Mary’s Elementary!  I would like to take this opportunity to introduce myself and give you a quick 

overlook of some important information about the health office and requirements that may affect your child.  

My name is Mrs. Katie Parker.   I have been a school nurse with the Lancaster School District for the past 6 years.  

The 2018-2019 school year will be my first full year at SME.   I feel blessed to be the nurse here and am grateful 

for the opportunity to take care of your child’s health needs while at school.  I look forward to meeting you and 

your child and sharing a healthy school year with you all.  

Physicals:  Are a NYS requirement for all new students and all students in grades K, 1, 3, 5, 7, 9, and 11. All 

physicals are valid for one calendar year and must have a 2018 date.  Current physicals are due to the health 

office by October 1, 2018. Current physicals are also required for participation in sports.  

Immunizations:  all students must have the proper NYS Mandated Immunizations prior to starting the school year.  

A copy of your child’s immunizations is required at time of registration.  Please see the attached forms for the 

2018-2019 school year requirements.  Please contact me or your physician if you have any concerns.  

Medications: Must be brought to the health office by the parent (unless a specific self-carry/self-administration 

form is completed).  All medications, including prescription and OTC meds-such as Tylenol/Motrin/Cough drops, 

must have written doctor’s orders and written parental consent in order to dispense that medication to your child 

while at school. 

Health questionnaire and emergency form: Every student is required to complete this form and will be kept on file 

in the health office.  You will receive this form in the fall so if there are any medical changes that occur over the 

summer it is up to date when your child starts school in the fall.   

Phys Ed notes:  If your child can not participate in PE for any reason, they must turn in a note to the nurse.  A 

parent may excuse a child from PE 3 times throughout the year; otherwise the note must be from a physician.  If 

the child is not participating in PE, they will also be automatically excused from participation in any sport and 

lunch recess time.  If your child is coming to school with any broken bone, cast, sling, ace bandage, etc. please let 

me know ahead of time so any accommodations can be made if necessary. 

Allergies: Please be aware that SME has a policy that all snacks/treats in the classroom must be peanut and tree 

nut free.  A form will be sent home in the fall with more information regarding this policy.  Thank you for your 

understanding and cooperation to keep our kids safe.  

If your child is sent home from school due to a fever, over 100.4, please be aware that your child needs to be 

fever free for 24 hours without the use of medication prior to returning to school.  Your child will also be sent 

home if they have any vomiting or diarrhea.  Only those on the emergency form may pick up a child.  

If you have any questions or concerns throughout the school year please don’t hesitate to contact me, 

communication is very important in keeping our students safe.  I am in the office daily from 9:30-1:00.  You can 

call me at 683-2112 ext 128 or e-mail me at parkerk@smeschool.com  

Thank you!  

 

Mrs. Katie Parker RN, BSN 


